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A. SPRISTAD at the Annuals Meetings of the SPR

At the last year´s annual meeting of the SPR in Philadelphia, the research committee provided a preconference workshop informing about the current state of the SPIRSTAD study and the ways to build up and use the online surveys.

In addition, several panels and discussion groups with contributions from SPRISTAD members were related to issues relevant for our section. 

On Saturday, June 27, we held our 5th Annual General Meeting.
For the coming annual meeting of the SPR in Jerusalem, we have again submitted a pre-conference workshop informing about the SPRISTAD study. 

This workshop will provide a progress report and collaborative planning session for members of the SPR Interest Section on Therapist Training and Development (SPRISTAD) and other colleagues interested in the longitudinal study of development in psychotherapist trainees. The international multi-site study was initiated at the 2012 SPR conference in Virginia Beach, and thus far has involved the participation of colleagues at 40 institutions in 20 countries as research collaborators. During the past year, SPRISTAD research committee members have created and tested online versions of the study’s three core instruments, and have prepared detailed protocols to guide their use by trainees, supervisors, and training program directors, respectively. The workshop will update study committed research collaborators on these recent achievements and provide a forum for discussion of study procedures. Others colleagues interested in learning more about this study of trainee development are welcome to attend.
The 6th Annual General Meeting of the SPR Interest Section on Therapist Training and Development will probably be held on Saturday, June 25 2016  (1) to report on progress made during the past year with respect to forming a collaborative, international, multi-site longitudinal study of psychotherapists in training; (2) to introduce new SPRISTAD officers; and (3) to consider other business and plans for the coming year.

Again, the program will comprise several panels and discussions dealing with therapist training and development. As usual, members can expect to see the online version of the preliminary program by the end of February.

B. Positions in the steering committee

During the business meeting at Philadelphia, Armin Hartmann (Freiburg, Germany) replaced Louis G. Castonguay as mid-career counselor in the steering committee.

At the next meeting, we will have to replace Clara Hill as  senior career counselor in the committee. Accordingly we call for nominations for this position. Please send your proposals to Bernhard.strauss@med.uni-jena.de by the end of February 2016.

C.  Collaborative Study
During 2015, the research committee worked hard to prepare the SPRISTAD study, to coordinate the translations of the questionnaires and to build up the online surveys. Especially Davis Orlinsky, Helge Rønnestad, Armin Hartmann and Ulrike Willutzki invested a lot of time and effort.
Recently, a report about the study has been published in the  Dec. 2015 issue of PSYCHOTHERAPY BULLETIN (pages 21-25). The link to this is also online at: http://societyforpsychotherapy.org/psychotherapy-bulletin-archives/.

This report provides the current state of the study (by November 2015).

The steering committee of the SPRISTAD wishes all members a Happy New Year!

We are looking forward to seeing many of you at the next Annual Meeting of the SPR which will be held from June 22 – June 25 in Jerusalem.

With best regards
Bernhard Strauss (Chair)

David Orlinsky (Past Chair)

Helge Rønnestad (Chair-Elect)

Clara Hill (Senior Career Counselor)

Armin Hartmann (Mid-Career Counselor)

Svenja Taubner (Early Career Counselor)
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